agreement for a period of two or five years, were published as an Institute Working Paper in March 1991.

Mr. Hill also conducted other studies in Canadian defence policy, including an overview of current requirements and commitments and an oral history of Canadian involvement in NATO. Meanwhile, a group headed by researchers at the University of Manitoba laid the foundations for an extensive commissioned research study of defence policy, defence budgets, defence industry and the national

Seminars held on defence issues and related topics in 1990-91 included meetings on aerospace surveillance requirements for Canada, New Zealand's defence and security policies, Canadian-American military cooperation under the NORAD agreement, contemporary European security issues, the evolving new European security architecture, the NORAD renewal issue, and military operations in the Gulf.

Peacekeeping, Peacemaking and Peacebuilding

Robin Hay continued work on the civilian aspects of peacekeeping and peacebuilding, with special emphasis on Namibia. Mr. Hay's earlier research on humanitarian ceasefires was published as an Institute Working Paper in July 1990.

Other work in this field was mainly focussed on a commissioned study on the relationships between foreign aid and peacemaking. In addition, the Institute advertised for submissions to carry out a two-year enquiry into Canada's interest in multilateral approaches to security, for example through a reformed United Nations and reconstructed international security system. Seminars in this field included

presentations on peace and international development, and on the Gulf Crisis, the UN System and energy supply.

The Institute continued to cover some start-up costs for a new centre on research and teaching about international organizations, located at Ottawa University.

Regional and Related Issues

Regional conflict and related issues continued to figure strongly in the Institute's research work during 1990-91. The Institute welcomed President Vassiliou, of Cyprus, to engage in exchanges on the current situation there; and pursued further work on conflict resolution possibilities led by Ron Fisher. It also looked forward to a later visit by Rauf R. Denktas, leader of the Turkish-Cypriot community in Cyprus.



From left to right: Shaukat Hassan, Ross Mallick, Roger Hill, Mark Heller, Doina Cioiu, George Lindsey, Ron Purver, Robin Hay, Deirdre Collings, Cécile Sicard, Jean-François Rioux, Karen Ballentine